
  ISSN 1832-0198                     1120 FREE COPIES PRINTED  
Holbrook Happenings                            1                           24 Oct 2018 

 

Issue 349  24 Oct 2018 

HOLBROOK HAPPENINGSHOLBROOK HAPPENINGSHOLBROOK HAPPENINGSHOLBROOK HAPPENINGS    

MEET LIAM 
He is 7 years of age and suffers from 
Duchenne Muscular Dystrophy (DMD). 
DMD is a genetic disorder that causes 
progressive muscle degeneration. It is 
caused by a missing protein– the one 
needed to keep muscles working and 
usually affects boys. Symptoms start as 
early as 3 –first affecting hips, pelvic area, 
thighs and shoulders and later skeletal 
muscles in arms, legs and trunk. By early 
teens, the heart and respiratory muscles 
are also affected. Many are wheelchair 
bound by 11 or 12. 
Liam lives with his mum, dad and two 
younger siblings in Thurgoona and is 
currently in Year 1 at Thurgoona Public 
School. There are tough times ahead for 
Liam and his family. Liam is the grandson 
of Michael & Wendy Mohr. To support 
Liam they will need to make their home 
wheel chair friendly and purchase a vehicle 
which can transport a wheelchair. 
Your support would be greatly 
appreciated to assist in Liam’s long term 
care. 
So join us on the golf course for our 
charity Golf Day. There will be egg and 
bacon rolls for sale in the morning before 
tee off and drinks will be available to 
purchase on-course. There will also be a 
free sausage sizzle on-course.  
Prizes:   1st place team $600, 2nd place team 
$300, 3rd place team $150. Longest drive, 
nearest to the string and nearest to the pin 
prizes will be up for grabs as well. There 
will be a quick auction after the results have been announced.  

GREATER HUME’S EAST WARD TO GO TO THE POLLS  

SATURDAY 24 NOVEMBER  
Following the resignation as a councillor of Kim Stewart a by-election will be held in Greater Hume Council’s East 
Ward on Saturday 24 November.  
If you are an owner, rate-paying lessee, or occupier of rateable land which is not your primary place of residence, 
you or your nominee may be entitled to nominate for the Non Residential Roll. Applications for the Non 
Residential Roll are now open and close at 6pm on Monday, 15 October. Applications for the Non Residential 
Roll can be downloaded from Council’s website www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au or in person at the Holbrook 
Office.  
Applications to nominate as a candidate for the by-election open on Monday, 15 October and close at 12 noon 
on Wednesday, 24 October 2018.  
Mayor Cr Wilton said “If you are passionate about what happens in your local community becoming a councillor 
is an exciting opportunity to make a difference and to represent the interests of residents.”  
“Given the time of the year the period to nominate for the roll by electors and to 
consider nominating for Council is short so residents need to act promptly”, Cr 
Wilton added.  
Further information on nominating as a candidate can be obtained from 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au or www.elections.nsw.gov.au.  
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Please note this publication is available online at 
www.holbrook.nsw.au 

Next deadline 9am  

Friday 2 November 2018 
 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookctc@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au     

or you can fax 02 6036 2385 or ph 02 6036 3262.  

D E A D L I ND E A D L I ND E A D L I ND E A D L I N EEEE    

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’      
P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is presented by the CTC@Holbrook for the 
purpose of disseminating information and articles free of 
charge for the benefit of the public. This information is not 
a substitute for professional advice and is not intended to 
be used as such. The editors do not accept any liability for 
any loss or damage incurred by use of or reliance on such 
information. The editors of Holbrook Happenings make 
every effort to ensure the quality of the information.  
However, Holbrook Happenings cannot guarantee and 
assumes no legal liability or responsibility for the accuracy, 
currency or completeness of information.  
It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 
permission for the use of any photographs or material 
provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 
information & a booking form. 

78 ALBURY  ST    
HOLBROOK          

 

Ph: 6036 2244 
 

Proud Sponsor of   
Holbrook  

Happenings 

L I E S C H K E   M O T O R S           
 

     
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Per issue 
Advertising 

Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $18.00 

1/8 page $ 36.00 

¼ page $ 72.00 

3/8 page $108.00 

½ page (check for availability) $ 144.00 

Insert (not printed at CTC) $150.00 

Insert  (when printed at CTC) $ 100.00 

Full page (check for 
availability) 

$288.00 

 

02 6036 2049 

 

 
Now available  

Selection of condiments from 

New England Larder, Cypress, 

McGraths, Monica's Muesli, 

Glenellan honey. 

New Trading Hours 
B1 

Monday to Friday 6am to 6pm 
Saturday & Sunday 8am to 6pm 
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    Library  ComplexLibrary  ComplexLibrary  ComplexLibrary  Complex    

            

OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS Tues—Fri:11.00-1.00pm  2.00-5.30pm Saturday:9.30-12.30pm (library services only)  

Collecting now at local libraries until beginning of 
November  

Culcairn Holbrook Henty & Jindera 

www.sharethedignity.com.au 

Dignity – “It’s in the Bag”                                                                             

Give a handbag full of personal hygiene products to a 
homeless woman in need this Christmas. 

 

    $2, incl afternoon tea. 
Don’t forget to bring some homework 

2nd and 4th Thursday 
of the month at 11am. 
Come & join the fun  

Some of you (with little children), may have noticed a 
basket of Library books at a few businesses in town. 
This is an incentive by Greater Hume Council Libraries 
to promote literacy and our libraries in the shire. While 
we hope you enjoy these books on the 
premises they remain property of the library 
but we would love you to come and join up to 
enjoy our great selection of books at home. 

Crocodile Encounters 

What a huge crowd we had at the library for croc encounters on 
Wednesday 10th Oct. It was a great turnout  so thanks to all who 
came. 
Mark from the central coast brought along 6 creatures to show 
and talk about with the audience. A crocodile (small-ish), a 
bluetongue   lizard and a bearded dragon, a tortoise and two 
pythons, one big and the other still pretty big!!  
We learned many new facts about these animals and the best 
thing was, because they were hand reared Mark let some of the 
children take some of the animals around for the other children 
to get a closer look. 
Obviously this didn’t include the croc or snakes! However Mark 
showed the crocodile around and two  volunteers came to the 
front to  handle the snakes and at the end the children were 
allowed to line up and have a python draped around their neck! 
None of the library staff took up that opportunity.                 
  Pictured is brave Hiku holding the very large python. 
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ANGLICAN NEWS   Our Open Gardens was an 
outstanding success two weekends ago. We would like 
to express our very great thanks to all the people who 
opened their gardens up for it. Also to the Quilt Show 
hosts and all others who contributed or participated in 
order to make it such a successful weekend for the 
whole town.     This coming Friday is our Flower Show. 
It’s open from 11:30am – 3.00pm in the Shire Hall.   
Lunch is available for $20 or contact Ken Hulme to 
order a delivered meal for $15.  For more info pick up a 
Flower Show information booklet (schedule) from the 
Church or Op-shop or other shops around town.   

CARABOST CAR BOOT 

SALE 
The Carabost car boot sale was 
great fun and for our first effort 
we did very well. The event was 
supported by stall holders 
selling all sorts of things as well 
as produce and we had people come from all over to 
browse. I hope everyone enjoyed themselves and 
we’ve had some good feedback. Thanks Carol Patrick 
secretary of Carabost Hall Committee. 

HOLBROOK SPORTING COMPLEX BOARD 
At the Complex AGM, held last week, Stephen Parker 
was re-elected as President, with Russell Ross as Vice-
President and Marylou Hodges taking on the position 
of Secretary/Treasurer. Resignations were received 
from Liz Papworth, Tony Emerson and Ian Wettenhall 
and the many years of service these people have given 
to the Sporting Complex was acknowledged. 
Member clubs are reminded that they need to be 
represented at least 2 meetings each year in order to 
have voting rights at the Sporting Complex meetings.  
Next meeting - 7.30pm Monday 3 December at the 
RS Club. 

HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
Biodiversity Conservation Trust tenders for conservation opened this week.  
The NSW Government invested in a Trust Fund for native vegetation protection on private land as part of the 
reforms in 2017. This funding is available for landholders to long term (in-perpetuity or long term 15+ agreements) 
protect and manage native vegetation on their properties for conservation in return for an annual “stewardship” 
payment. The eligibility criteria will be available on the Holbrook Landcare website when the EOI opens – likely to 
be a minimum ha and there will likely be priority areas and vegetation types. Sites that are already fenced or under 
current agreement with Landcare or the MLLS may still be eligible as long as you are agreeing to longer term 
agreement on them. This is different to other programs in that funding is a “stewardship” payment given annually 
to the landholder for the length of the agreement, which may be forever. This is a chance for areas of native 
vegetation to earn an annual income for your farm and diversify your farm business. On submission of an EOI 
(which will be open for three weeks from Oct 22nd), the conservation sites are assessed by the BCT staff (Dec/Jan 
2019) and a conservation value established. A tender involves the landholder putting in a bid as to what the annual 
management of the site is worth to them.  Holbrook Landcare Board:  With the AGM for Holbrook Landcare 
coming up next month, 
nominations are open for 
interested people to become 
involved in the Board. Please 
contact the office if you would 
like to complete a nomination 
form. Further information is in 
the advertisement in this issue of 
Holbrook Happenings. 
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NEW TRADING HOURS: Mon - Fri 8.00am - 7.00pm          Sat - Sun 8.00am– 4.00pm  
(Bulk hardware services available until 12noon Saturday) 

                                  Fax: 6036 3141               Email: manager@holbrookstores.com.au 

 

IGA Gigantic Sale Now on.  
See Catalogue for Details. 

 
New Season fresh Australian stone fruit now  

in-store! 
 

Mitre 10 have a new range of seedlings, floral 
hanging baskets & potted colour now available for your spring garden! 

 
 

Don't forget to check our Facebook page for Late Week Specials! 

CARE URGED DURING THUNDERSTORM ASTHMA SEASON 
People prone to respiratory conditions are being urged to take extra care as the start of thunderstorm season 
approaches. Murrumbidgee Local Health District Director Public Health Unit Tracey Oakman has urged asthma 
sufferers and people with breathing problems to take extra precautions during the next four weeks. 
“Even if you don’t have asthma, you should take extra care because airborne pollens are at their highest levels at 
this time of year,” Mrs Oakman said. “Where possible avoid being outside during thunderstorms over the next 
four weeks. Parents should be vigilant to keep their children inside during storms, with the doors and windows 
closed.”  
In Melbourne in 2016, about 3,600 more people than usual presented to hospital and nine died from asthma 
attacks after a severe thunderstorm. 
“Thunderstorms cause pollen grains to explode and release fine particles which can be inhaled deeply into the 
lungs, causing even more people to wheeze and sneeze. Anyone with diagnosed asthma should carry their 
asthma medication with them at all times during this high risk period.” 
The Public Health Unit will be monitoring thunderstorm activity and pollen count levels and issuing alerts at these 
high risk times. “If you have asthma, make sure you have an asthma action plan and are proactively managing 
your symptoms. “It’s also important for people to know Asthma first aid, so they can help family and friends when 
they need it.” 
The four steps to remember are: 
 sit the person upright; 
 give four separate puffs from their reliever 

puffer; 
 wait four minutes and if there’s no 

improvement, give four more puffs; and 
 if there’s still no improvement, dial 000. 
Breathing difficulties can be life threatening. In the 
event of an asthma emergency dial triple zero (000) 
immediately. 
Charles Sturt University (CSU) has set up a SMS alert 
system when the pollen counts are high and 
thunderstorms are predicted. To register go to: https://
science.csu.edu.au/asthma 
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ART & GARDENS BIG WEEKEND 
A local was heard to say over the weekend of 13/14 
October “Holbrook was buzzing”. Between 350 and 400 
people visited the town for the Art & Gardens weekend. 
Friday night saw the opening of the Rotary Art Show 
with a wonderful display of paintings and art in various 
media. Ten Mile Creek Gardens were a hive of activity on 
Saturday with the Markets, The Miniature Train running, 
a jumping castle and face painting. 
Across the road the Art Show was open in the Shire Hall 
and right next door in the Anglican Hall a Quilt 
Showcase of no less than 90 quilts, many from the local 
Holbrook area. Margo’s Mobile Coffee van was kept very 
busy and a Devonshire tea served on old fashioned 
crockery added that extra touch. 
There were 6 gardens open: Prue Paton at Oxton, Gail & 
Ian Davis at Old Thomond, Jane & Stephen Bunyan at 
Innisfail, Leanne & Stuart Hulme at Binginwarri, Anne & 
John Cox at Beecher’s Brook and Sally Williams and Ross 
Morton at Mt Annan. 
Visitors came from Albury, Wagga, Corowa and 
Corryong and everywhere in between. Basket lunch, BBQ 
and wood fired pizzas were available in some gardens 
and visitors also enjoyed the offerings of our local 
eateries.  
An added touch to fit with the event name Art & 
Gardens was to find some of our local artists setting up 
their easels or sketchbooks to record the flowers, foliage 
and vistas before them. All in all a wonderful weekend. 

Above: Russell Ross, David Morton & Nick Lodge catch 
up at the Art Show Opening. Below: Art Group ladies - 
Kate Locke, Heather Kovac, Wendy Swan & Joe 
Gammage at the Art Show Opening. 

Above: Liz Keogh & Gail Davis at the Quilt Show. 
Below: Sally Williams & her mother at Mt Annan. 

MEN’S SHED UPDATE 
I will start off with some good news this issue. We were 
one of the lucky recipients of a Federal Government 
grant, although we only received less than half of what 
we applied for, we will still make good use of the 
money.  
Several of our members went to Wagga Wagga Men’s 
Shed last month, for the opening of Men’s Shed Week. 
Wagga Shed was also “Shed of the Year”. They have a 
huge area and membership, they have wood and metal 
workshops, bee keeping and a huge veggie garden. 
They brew their own beer and ginger beer, and they 
also have a large library and computer room. We are all 
suffering from shed envy. 
Our own shed is moving along quite well with money 
from the grant and money we have raised we will be 
getting a large shipping container as a storage area and 
also we will make one end of it a welding and metal 
workshop. We have also welcomed a couple of new 
members to our shed, and had a few enquiries from 
prospective members.  
The markets in Ten Mile Park were a good day for us as 
we were the only one selling sausage sandwiches, so we 
cornered that market. The money is already spent from 
the day on two new cordless drills, so we would like to 
thank all of our loyal customers.  
As always I will finish with an invitation to any men that 
might like to join us. We are open on Wednesdays and 
Thursdays from about 0830 till about 1300 or 1 pm. 
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
A huge welcome back to Term 4, which promises to be 
very busy. Our calendar is full of many activities and 
events that provide all at Holbrook Public with a very 
fulfilling last term.  
What a success our Whole School Performance was! 
Every child performed for large and appreciative 
audiences. The behind the curtain scenes were 
extremely busy, with many  hurried costume changes 
happening, and props being removed and added. The 
Academy Award winning performances by Year 6, 
showed poise, comedic timing, dedication and sheer 
pleasure and enjoyment in being part of the 
production. A huge amount of preparation was 
required, and each and every student and teacher in the 
school contributed their expertise and labour. Thank 
you! Ideas are already being bandied around for next 
year! 

On Wednesday 17 October, our school played host to 
author, Ian Trevaskis of Tallangatta. He spoke about 
how he went about writing books and how budding 
authors could apply the same techniques. The whole 
school enjoyed the experience. Thank you to Ali Cowie 
for organising this event for us, and for being very 
flexible regarding wet weather. 
Super 8’s took place at Culcairn Public School on 
Friday 19 October. Forty-five children attended the day, 
and as always performed extremely well and showed 
excellent sportsmanship. 
The Rotary Art Show allowed all children at Holbrook 
Public to contribute an art piece for exhibition. This is 
another area where each child was given the 
opportunity to show their skills and artistic side. We all 
really appreciate the time and effort our parents and 

helpers put into serving meals. Thank you so much.  
All staff participated in Planning Days in the first week 
of term to hone skills, share information and expertise 
and work collegially. It was an extremely beneficial 
exercise, in that sharing of ideas allows teachers to 
understand what we do well and what directions we 
need to pursue in order to continue to grow, 
academically, socially and emotionally. 
Our two sporting stars, Sam de Steiger and Angus 
Wright, attended the Riverina Cricket Trials. They 
both performed brilliantly, and Sam was chosen to 
represent Riverina later in the term. Well done boys, 
we’re really proud of you. 
In the next fortnight, there is much to look forward to. 
Mr Fisher, Miss Lavis and Mrs Wedgwood will be 
attending Curiosity and Powerful Learning training. 
This is a two-year professional learning program, 
providing the school with structures to celebrate what 
teachers do well, and to create a journey for schools to 
move forward. 
Also happening in the following weeks is the 
Kindergarten Orientation Treasure Hunt on October 
23, the Proud and Deadly Awards, where we celebrate 
the success and recognise the excellence and 
achievement of six of our Aboriginal students on 
October 25, and on October 26, we look forward to 
celebrating Grandparents Day with an assembly and 
barbecue. Keep some time free on October 28 for a 
Working Bee, from 8:00 to 11:30. Such a lot 
happening! 

Physiotherapist- Sarah Finlay 
(Bachelor of Exercise & Sport Science, Masters of Physiotherapy) 
APA member. Sports injuries, back and neck injuries, muscle & 

joint injuries, women’s health, pre & post natal programs.  
Workcover NSW, DVA, MAA, TAC  

Private health rebates available 
 

Holbrook Hospital, Bowler St, Holbrook 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 
Call Sarah on 0409 907 058 

Window CleaningWindow CleaningWindow CleaningWindow Cleaning    
Professional work guaranteed.  
Years of experience and now serving 
Holbrook, Henty, Culcairn, The Rock  
and Uranquinty.  
Obligation free quote and no  
travel costs.  
 

Work includes cleaning screens  
and sills. Will also clean solar  
panels and combustion heater flues.  
 

Contact Rob Jacka on  
0417 678 068.  
Now a Henty resident. 
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HISTORY QUIZ   
Previous Who am I? I died in Henty in 1935, my son 
had an Albury menswear shop, and was the first 
president of the Albury and District Football League. He 
founded the Albury Rovers (Holbrook played a 
prominent part in the League).  
Ron Nolan won the Best & Fairest Medal [the Stavely 
Medal] in 1936, playing for Cookardinia, Jim Kendall 
won the Carlton Brewery Medal in 1938, playing for 
Holbrook, runner-up in the medal count in 1939.   
The war cut the season short in 1940. After the war in 
1947 Charlie Craig, the Cookardinia captain won the 
Carlton Brewery Medal, with Eric Heather and Brian 
Brennan close behind. Brian Brennan won the medal in 
1948 and in 1949, he tied with Des Donkin in 1950. 
Another local mentioned in the Holbrook team in 1950, 
was Ron Trescowthick.  
In 1951 Holbrook defeated Culcairn in the Grand Final, 
12.19 [91] to 9.8 [62] Ron Bunyan and Brian Brennan 
were equal second in the medal count. In 1952 Ron 
Bunyan, of Cookardinia, won the Baz Medal.   
Who was the founder of the Albury & District Football 

League? Answer:  Jane Tonge Vivian died at Henty in 

1935, her son was Alexander Dundas Vivian.    

Who am I?  I died in Culcairn in February 1966, served 
three years in the Navy, was Deputy Culcairn Shire 
President and donated the Best & Fairest Medal in the 
Farrer League. 
 

BILLABONG HIGH SCHOOL 
Japanese Excursion: Last term on 27th September the 
Japanese 9/10 Elective class went to the Zen X 
restaurant in Albury to experience Japanese cuisine 
and practice our language (and chopstick) skills. 
We used our skills that we learnt over the term to order 
a variety of Japanese meals. The meals were tateno 
oishii: karee katsu, sushi, ramen, miso soup and other 
things. Using our skills in an authentic situation was 
enlightening and tanoshii!  
Motorbike Course: On 24th & 25th September, the 
senior Primary Industries class with Mrs Toogood 
attended the Wagga Tafe Primary Industries Centre to 
complete the practical components 
of 2 units of study: Operate Quad bikes and Operate 2 
wheel motor 
bikes. Several 
enjoyable hours 
were spent 
riding where 
students learnt 
many new skills 
on handling 
bikes safely and 
c o n f i d e n t l y . 
They also learnt 
basic 
m a i n t e n a n c e 
and care of 
motorbikes. 

ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Socktober: Year 6 Mission Leader Hannah, together 
with school leaders, are arranging a fund fundraising 
activity with a focus on the Catholic Mission theme of 
“Healing a Nation through Education”. Funds raised 
through our activities will go to support education in 
the nation of Myanmar. Whilst having fun, we also 
invite our students to wonder about the importance of 
education as a path to dignity, opportunity and peace 
for the people of Myanmar. 
Milo T20 Cricket: On Friday 19th October four teams 
participated in the Milo T20 Cricket carnival in Culcairn. 
Playing modified rules designed to focus on 
participation and inclusion for all, the day was a fun, 
interactive way for all students to enjoy cricket. Our 
thanks to the teachers and parents who came to 
support us. 
Rotary Art Show: Throughout the week all students 
took the opportunity to visit the Holbrook Rotary Art 
Show. Students displayed works of art that they have 
worked on during the year, and we enjoyed seeing the 
works of the many talented artists who displayed their 
amazing work. A special thank you to our Stage 3 
students Hannah and Libby, along with Hope Mackinlay 
and past student Hiraiina who waitressed at the Art 
Show opening night, flying the flag for St Pats proudly. 
Creative Catchment Kids: On Tuesday 16th October 
Paula Sheehan from Holbrook Landcare and Stacee Bell 
and Owen Dunlop from Wirraminna visited our school 
to talk about how to take care of our land and natural 
environment. Excitingly, our Stage 3 students will 
venture to two local farms to find out how the farmers 
are working to help Landcare in their work to protect 
the environment. Our students will use these visits as 
fact-finding missions to work on a body of writing and 
photographs to be collated into a book, this exciting 
project will run all through Term 4 and we look forward 
to sharing the results with our school and community. 
Sporting Success: A terrific effort by stage 3 student 
Scarlet Galvin at 
M a c K i l l o p 
Athletics late last 
term saw her 
finish 1st in high 
jump. Scarlet 
also made the 
Finals in 100m & 
200m, finishing 
8th in both 
events. Scarlet 
w i l l  n o w 
compete at the 
N S W  P S S A 
athletics on 1st 
November in this 
event.  She is 
also part of our 
PP5 relay team 
with Cruz, Oscar 
and Eli. We wish 
them all the best 
in Sydney. 
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HOLBROOK RETURNEDHOLBROOK RETURNEDHOLBROOK RETURNEDHOLBROOK RETURNED    

SERVICEMEN’S CLUB LTDSERVICEMEN’S CLUB LTDSERVICEMEN’S CLUB LTDSERVICEMEN’S CLUB LTD    
 

SWIFT STREET HOLBROOK 

PHONE 02 6036 2199 
 

For the information of 
Members and their Guests  

18 years and over 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
Sunday 28th October at 2.00pm 

All members are welcome 
 

MELBOURNE CUP LUNCHEON 
Tuesday 6th November 1.00pm 
Sweeps & prizes for Best Dressed 

Please book at the Club 
 

CAR BOOT SALE 
Sunday 4th November 

Registration $20.00 
Proceeds raised from registrations  
goes to the Leukaemia Foundation. 

Book your site by 30th October. 
 

DIRTY DICK’S DINNER SHOW 
$65.00pp  

Wednesday 28th November 
Great for Christmas Party functions. 

Tickets must be purchased  
by the end of October. 

 

FRIDAY NIGHT RAFFLE - Draw 7.30pm 
SUNDAY RAFFLE - Draw 1.00pm 

WHAT’S ON AT YOUR 
CLUB 

Are You Aware of the AIDER Program? 
Aider stands for “Assistance for Infirm, Disabled and 
Elderly Residents”. It is a one-off free service provided 
by NSW Rural Fire Service volunteers to assist in the 
reduction of bush fire hazards for aged and disabled 
members of the community. 
The aim of the service is to support residents to live 
safely and confidently in areas which may be prone to 
bush fires. The property must be bush fire prone, 
meaning an area of land that can support a bush fire, 
or is likely to be subject to bush fire attack. 
AIDER services may include:  

 Thinning vegetation 
 Removing leaves, sticks & fallen branches 
 Trimming branches from around and 

overhanging the home 
 Mowing & slashing long grass 
 Cleaning gutters. 

Eligible persons include aged residents and residents 
with disabling conditions who have limited domestic 
support from family, relatives, friends and other 
services. 
An assessment of the property can be requested by 
phoning (02) 8741 4955. This assessment is carried 
out by NSW Rural Fire Service staff and all works are 
completed by Rural Fire Service teams. Advice will be 
given about completing your Bush Fire Survival Plan. 

LIBRARY AUTHOR VISIT 
On Wednesday morning Holbrook Library hosted 
author Ian Trevaskis, who hails from Tallangatta. 
Usually the local schools walk to the library for 
such visits but due to rain forecast we took Ian to 
the schools. 
Ian has written a number of children’s books 
including         Hopscotch (pictured),  and a new  
book, ‘Edge of the World’ which is a story about 
grief and darkness and the power of art and 
colour to bring light back into a person’s life. It is 
a lovely story. 
Ian was warmly received by St Patrick’s and 
Holbrook Public Schools. I hope the students 
enjoyed the visit and are now more inspired in 
their reading and writing. 
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LIVING WORD 
RIVERINA INC. 

 

Come and enjoy an encounter with Jesus Christ in 
a friendly  and welcoming Holy Spirit filled 

service. 
Church Services every Sunday at 10am.  

 at the Holbrook Library Complex, Bowler St. 
Holbrook. 

Pastor Graeme & Judy Sheppard – 0422 671 149 
   Supervising Pastor Joe Spokes – 0412 174 709 

CHRISTMAS IS JUST AROUND THE CORNER 
The Community Garden produced a beautiful 
cookbook last year with all proceeds going to 
the Holbrook Hostel and Harry Jarvis Wing.  
 

These books make a wonderful Christmas gift 
for someone special.  
Cost $20.00 
Available at the 
Holbrook 
Library 
Complex. 

LOCAL POLOCROSSE CHAMPIONS 
Thirteen members of local 
Albury-Holbrook Polocrosse 
Club were selected to play at 
t h e  r e c e n t  N a t i o n a l 
Championships in Perth WA. 
Subjuniors U12: Jim Henry and 
Charlie Ireland, Juniors U16: 
Kasey Henry and Will Ireland, 
Intermediates U21: Hugh 
Anderson, Senior Teams: Jim 
Grills, Lucy Grills, Matt Davison, 
Abbott Grills, Lauren Sibley, Islay 
Young, Katie Wills.   
Masters Men: Charlie Grills. 
NSW had great success winning 7 of 12 divisions and 
all the locals were involved in finals for their divisions. 
They brought home a swag of team and individual 
player prizes some of which included Jim Grills, Best 
Number 1 player, Hugh Anderson Best Horse & Rider, 
Islay Young  Best Number 3 and Abbott Grills with the 
mare “Berragoon Percussion” winning Overall 
Champion Horse for the third successive Nationals. 
Emma Piltz of Jugiong Club was selected to the NSW 
Junior Girls Team and came home with a Best Number 
2 award. 
The convoy of horse trucks and caravans across the 
Nullarbor and back had other travellers stopping and 
asking questions and was a mini boom for the towns 
and WA Quarantine. 
Along the way we looked for whales off the cliffs, rode 
the horses on the beach at Ceduna and all wondered 
…. ’What possessed that bloke to walk and tow his 
cart across the Nullarbor’? ... he’s probably still out there 
somewhere. 
The weather in Perth was……changeable …with what 
seemed like semi-cyclonic winds for several nights and 
everything from fog, sun, rain and wind during the days. 
A great contingent of support crew also made the trek; 
friends and family either flew or drove to cheer on teams 
which all added to a great atmosphere at the week-long 
Championships. 
Horses and travellers are now home safely and enjoying 
a well-earned break until next season. Starting in March 
and escalating quickly in April with the 2019 World Cup 
in Warwick QLD. Held every 4 years the Australian World 
Cup team of 8 players has just been announced and 
includes three!! of our local club members: Lucy Grills, 
Jim Grills and Abbott Grills. 

Albury-Holbrook Members at Shirt Presentation Dinner. 

NSW players assembling for the Grand Parade 
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THE HOLBROOK 

PHARMACY  
 

   
119 Albury Street, 

Holbrook 
02 6036 2055 

 
Free Blood Pressure testing 
Come in and see us today. 

ALWAYS IN GOOD HANDS 

Swedish Massage, Oncology massage, Hand 
& Foot massage & Reiki. Massage adapted 

to individual’s requirements 
In Holbrook Friday & Saturday    

Gift vouchers available 
Phone Mandy for appointments 0410 388 112 

WOMEN’S BOWLS 
A very successful tournament was held in September 
with 24 teams entered from around the district. Winner 
-  R. Gay (Kiewa), Runner-Up - H. Richards (Lavington) 
Congratulations to Ann Aird, Pam Kaletta & Jo Merkel 
on reaching the second round of the State Triples at 
Taren Point. Well done ladies! 
Congratulations to Poppy Musgrave, Ann Aird, Pam 
Kaletta & Jo Merkel on winning the Riverina District 
Shield. Well done ladies!  
Club Fours: Winners - Poppy Musgrave, Pauline 
Cheney, Anne Byron & Pam Seymour. Runners - Up - 
Marj Winnett, Ailsa  Murdoch, Cathy Jones & Jo Merkel. 
Pam Kaletta & Pam Seymour will be playing in the 
Friendly Games at Hay this week. Good bowling ladies! 
Social Bowls: Winners - 26th September  - Marlene 
Thurling & Jo Merkel. 3rd October - Ann Byron, Jenny 
Parer &  Graham Merkel. Tournaments at Commercial 
Club, Kiewa & North Albury have been attended by 
members. 

HOLBROOK RS CLUB MEN'S BOWLS 
Firstly, a reminder for those who would like to 
participate in Twilight Bowls commencing Wednesday 
31 October, entries close Sunday 28 October.  
Two rounds of Odewhan Shield have been completed 
with a comprehensive loss to a strong  Henty side 
followed by a good win over The Rock. Club 
competition continues with the second round of 
Consistency (winners P Stead, I Meiklejohn and T 
Liddell) and handicap singles (winners P Stead, T 
Liddell, C Wallace and I Meiklejohn) being completed.  

MEAL ON WHEELS NEWS 
Jenna and I attended the NSW Meals on Wheels State 
Conference in Sydney last Wednesday and Thursday.  
Along with Karen from Albury MOW, Vicki & Pam from 
The Rock MOW and Judy from Wentworth Balranald 
MOW, we drove to the venue at Penrith Panthers. We 
heard from very informative speakers and presenters 
and have come home with lots of new ideas and 
innovations.  Watch out over the next few months as we 
implement some of these great ideas into programmes 
and communities!After 9 years with Holbrook Meals on 
Wheels Service we say goodbye this week to Lyn, our 
coordinator and one of our gentle exercise leaders. We 
thank Lyn for her years of dedication and hard work, as 
well as her commitment to our client’s welfare and 
outcomes. Why not come along next week to our 
Annual General Meeting on Wednesday 31st October 
at the Library meeting room?  (Don’t worry you won’t be 
given a job, unless you want one. We have nominations 
for positions).  Guest Speaker is Tammy Cabban from 
The Seniors Rights Service. Tammy is an advocate and 
education officer with the service and will give us some 
information on rights and seeking assistance.  You are 
invited to come along and everyone is more than 
welcome to attend.  The meeting will be followed by 
morning tea.  If you are planning on coming along 
please RSVP to 6036 3677 (just for catering numbers).  

Christine & Wayne’s                             

Professional Dog Grooming  
Full clip & groom           Tidy up 

Bath & warm turbo dry 
Nails clipped 

Ph: 0422 008 041  

TENNIS 
A blustery day for the tennis players plus a bit of rain 
through the area last Saturday saw 3 close matches for 
the Holbrook tennis club which resulted in 3 wins on the 
day. 
Sect 4 opened their account by defeating the Jindera 
Jaguars at the Holbrook courts to the tune of 85 to 40 
games. Holbrook’s Indi Paton and Layne Parker were 
dominant on the day not losing any sets and Tom Parker 
and Riley King improving during the match and will 
benefit from the outing. Well done kids.  Sect 3 White 
hosted Jindera Giants and a close result which came 
down to the last sets. Both the men’s and ladies’ sets 
were evenly matched and with only 1 Holbrook player 
over 17 years of age playing,  the team won 3 of the last 
4 sets to clinch the point . Ben Parker won all his matches 
to be the stand out.  Sect 2 Gold also hosted a Jindera 
team and in another tight contest were victorious 76 to 
68 games. Holbrook ladies were the difference being 25 
games up in their 6 sets. Megan Smith won all her sets 
on the day and with Jindera winning 3 of the last 4 sets 
there may have been a few nervous moments but the 
Brookers prevailed. Sect 2 Green travelled to Henty and 
in a high scoring result saw the Henty team win the 
match in the last sets 77 to 72 games. The sect 3 Blue 
were set to travel to Howlong but couldn’t muster 
enough numbers and were forced to over a forfeit. 
Annual Subs are now due, please give these to team 
captain with name and amount paid.  
The weekly Wednesday evening hit up is proving 
popular, everyone is welcome to have social hit or a few 
sets and refreshments after.  
This weekend’s matches include Sect 2 Green away to 
Walla Nth Walla , Sect 2 Gold away to Table Top, Sect 3 
White away to Table Top, Sect 3 Blue at home to 
Gerogery and sect 4 away to Henty White.  
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 Kitchen & Bathroom Renova�ons 

 Roof & Gu�ering 

 Hot Water Replacement 

 Cold Water Renewals  

 Maintenance 

 Sewage Blockages 

 Gas Installa�ons 

Vic Lic: No. 45354 NSW Lic: No. 195486C 

Ph: 0447 150 165  

Decks 
Carports 
Renovations 
Maintenance 
Welding 
Bobcat Works 

JOSH BOERSJOSH BOERSJOSH BOERSJOSH BOERS    

M: 0429 417 640 

akroconstructions@hotmail.com 

Holbrook Rubbish Removal 
Bond clean ups, household rubbish removal,  green waste 

removal. Cheaper than a skip bin.   
Same day pickup available. 

Concreting and Landscaping. Now available 
mowing and gardening maintenance 

Free quote call Rob 0447 820 121 
koppensrobert@gmail.com   Fully insured. 

HANDYMAN IN HOLBROOK 
R&D Home Maintenance 

 

» No Job Too Small         » Free Quote 
House painting (inside & out) / Rendering / Plastering & 
Repairs / Tiling (floor and wall) / Bathroom  & Laundry 

Renos /  Fences & Sheds Spray Painted.  
ABN 33 146 093 819  Ring Rod 0418 675 193 
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FARM TREE MAINTENANCE  
  Driveways cleared to 8 metres.                        

Unwanted trees felled. Dead trees ringed for 
firewood.                          

Orchards Pruned.                                           
Plantation Maintenance 

 

Thinning and pruning service available. 4 wheel 
drive cherry picker for pruning to 8 metres.  

 

Phone me: I will be happy to come out and view 
your plantation with you and offer my advice. 

Fully insured.       No fee—no obligation. 
 

John: 0428 211837 

NEW NEW NEW NEW 

Your First Choice 
—servicing Holbrook weekly for over 20 years 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Qualified Technicians - Same Day Service 

 

Servicing Holbrook Area Weekly 
 

TV Antennas & Tuning ….. LCD sales 
Extra TV outlets & wall mounting 

VAST satellite systems for black spots 
 

Zane 0408 698 000 (Albury) 
Email: abxantennas@gmail.com 

Lic: Vic 9099 / NSW 144330C 

Plumbers, Drainers, Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tip Trucks  

Ditchwitch Trencher, Kanga Loader 

Water Cart - wet and dry hire 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

New septic systems as well as upgrades 

Gas ducted heating installations and repairs 

Evaporative air conditioning specialists 

Concrete & Rubbish Removal, Site Cleanups, 

Slashing,  

Trenching, Post Holes, Rotary Hoe, Bucket 

Work, Levelling 

Rainwater tank sales and installations 

Line Locating Services 
Please call us to discuss exposing your underground  

services e.g. phone lines, power, water, optic fibre 

Please Call Luke Howard 0403 191 780 
Proudly servicing the local community for over 10 years  

Cameron Jones 

    Carpenter 
 

 Carpentry 

 Plastering 

 Tiling 

 Bathroom renos 

 Maintenance work 

Lic. No. R97404   

Mobile 0427 362 796 
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A N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T S     C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y     
 

October  2018 
Wed 24 Men’s Shed 8am-12 noon 
 Holb Art Group 5.30pm Ph: 0488 062 669 
Thu 25 Storytime Library 11am 
 Women’s Health Clinic @ Hospital 
 Knitting Group @ LilyLu Creations  10.30am 
 Men’s Shed 8am-12 noon 
 Rotary Club Meeting 6.30pm RS Club 
Fri 26 Anglican Flower Show @ Shire Hall 
Sat 27 Liam Mohr Charity Golf Day 
Sun 28 Miniature Train runs 10am - 4pm 
 Holbrook RS Club AGM - 2.00pm 
Mon 29 Crafty Hands 10.30am-12.30pm@7 Fleet St 
Tue 30    Homework Club 3.30pm 
 Probus Club of Holbrook Meeting 10am 
 Billabong High School P&C 7.00pm 
Wed 31 Meals on Wheels AGM 10.30am @ 
 Holbrook Library Complex 
 Men’s Shed 8am-12 noon 
 Holb Art Group 5.30pm Ph: 0488 062 669 
 Twilight Social Bowls commences 6.00pm 
 

November  2018 
Thu 1 Music Fun @ Harry Jarvis Wing 
 Knitting Group @ LilyLu Creations  10.30am 
 Men’s Shed 8am-12 noon 
 Free Computer Training 2.30pm @ Library 
 Complex 
 Rotary Club Meeting 6.30pm RS Club 
Fri 2      Lankeys Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
 Lily Lu Creations 2pm 
Sun 4 Holbrook RS Club Car Boot Sale 
 Holbrook Football Club AGM 3.00pm @ 
 Sporting Complex 
Mon 5 Lily Lu Creations 10.30am 
 Little Billabong CWA 1.30pm @ Tammy 
 Williams’ house 
Tue 6     Melbourne Cup Day 
 Homework Club 3.30pm 
Wed 7 Men’s Shed 8am-12 noon 
 Holb Art Group 5.30pm Ph: 0488 062 669 
 Twilight Social Bowls 6.00pm 
Thu 8 Storytime Library 11am 
 Knitting Group @ LilyLu Creations  10.30am 
 Men’s Shed 8am-12 noon 
 Rotary Club Meeting 6.30pm RS Club 

Twilight Social Bowls 
Wednesday 31st October, 7th, 14th, 21st November 2018 

Teams of 4 - time to commence 6.00pm 
$5/player/night includes sausage in bread 

Teams (including contact name and phone number) to 
RS Club or Bowls notice board by Sunday 28th October. 

Enquiries to Gavin Jones 0427 362 250 

Holbrook Football Club   
AGM 

Sunday 4th November - Starting at 3pm 
At the Holbrook Sporting Complex 

All welcome 

 

Holbrook Landcare Network 
Annual General Meeting 

 

8.00am Thursday, 15
th

 November 2018 
at the Holbrook Landcare Office,  

128 Albury St, Holbrook 
Chairman’s Report; Financial Report;  

Appointment of Directors 
 

We welcome all members attendance and input, 
and are actively seeking new nominations to the 

Board. 
If you can’t attend the meeting but would like 

another Holbrook Landcare member to represent 
you by proxy, please contact the office for a Proxy 

Form. 

Holbrook Netball Club AGM  
to be held on  

Thursday 15
th

 November at 6.30pm  
at the Sporting Complex.   

ALL WELCOME! We need as many people in 
attendance to ensure the continued running of our 

Club in 2019 and beyond. 

Holbrook RS Club are looking for 
Bar Staff 

Must have RSA & RCG Certificates 
Willing to train the right applicants 

Must be available to work weekends and nights. 
Apply to email- holbclub@bigpond.com  

or ph. 02 6036 2199 

STEWART,  Alfred William 
19/06/1933 ~ 20/10/2018       

Passed away peacefully at the Harry Jarvis Wing  

aged 85. 

Loving husband of Colleen (dec’d). 

Father to Joy, Leonie, Joe, Louise  

and their families. 

Always in our Hearts 

See Border Mail for funeral details 

Anglican FLOWER SHOW 
Friday 26 October 

Mobile meals delivered  
to your home or workplace 

Phone Ken Hulme 0428 366 170 
Cost $15 

Aqua Fitness classes are coming 
back….Watch this space………... 



  ISSN 1832-0198                     1120 FREE COPIES PRINTED  
Holbrook Happenings                            15                           24 Oct 2018 

 

Holbrook Football Club 
Is seeking applications for the following 

positions. 
2nd Grade Coach 
3rd Grade Coach 
4th Grade Coach 
 

Applications are accepted up 
until Thursday 1st November  

 
Letter of interest can be sent to 

holbrookfnc@gmail.com 
For more information contact 

Wes 0437 146 801 

HOLBROOK NETBALL CLUB 
Expressions of Interest for Netball 
Coaching Roles for Season 2019. 

 

All Senior Grades, Junior Levels 
(U16,U14,U12,U10,  

including a Net Set Go co-ordinator). 
 

Please send applications to 
carla.wesblack@bigpond.com 

or contact her on  
0438 332 090  

for further information. 
Applications close:  
11th February 2019. 

ENROLLING NOW FOR 2019 
Explorers Room  
(0 to 2½ years)  

Investigators Room  
(2 to 3 years) 

and Preschool (3 to 6 years) 
 

Limited vacancies available 
Please call the Centre 

 

Please contact Gina or 
Tamarin on 02 6036 2344 

or call into the centre. 
 

Email enquiries 
hccdirector@westnet.com.au 

for more information. 

NOTICE TO MEMBERS 
HOLBROOK MEALS ON 

WHEELS SERVICE INC.  
Delivering Meals On Wheels & Social Support  

from Holbrook, Culcairn & Walla Walla  
across the Greater Hume Shire  

 

Invites you to attend the 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

THE AGM WILL BE HELD ON 

WEDNESDAY 31
st

 OCTOBER 2018  
 10.30am at CTC MEETING ROOM 

Library Lane, Holbrook 
 

Guest Speaker - Tammy Cabban      
SENIORS RIGHTS SERVICE 

 

Interested members of the public are invited to attend! 
 

PLEASE COME ALONG TO SUPPORT COMMUNITY 
SERVICES IN HOLBROOK, WALLA WALLA, 
CULCAIRN & SURROUNDING DISTRICTS 

 

FOLLOWED BY MORNING TEA 
RSVP TO 02 6036 3677 

HOLBROOK SWIMMING CLUB  
SEASON LAUNCH 

 

Registration Night:  
6.00pm Friday 9th Nov @ the POOL  

Canteen Operating 
 

Squad Training:  
(Tue & Thurs)  

Commencing 3.45pm Tuesday 13th Nov   
 

Pointscore:  
Commencing 5.30pm Friday 16th Nov  

 
• Families welcome 
• Like & Follow Facebook for   

updates 
 Further info in school 

newsletters 
 

NB: Each swimmer must be registered with 
Holbrook Swimming Club to participate in either or 
both squad training and pointscore 
 

Enquiries:  
Club Secretary Margot Pitzen 0407 658 401 

realestate@landmarkpitzen.com.au  
or 

Club Treasurer: Hope Mackinlay 0413 830 466  
or at the Post Office 
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